
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 28th, 2025 
House Bill 43 Federally Qualified Health Centers Grant Program - Acquisition of Land 
Position: Support  
 
Chair Barnes, Vice Chair Chang, and distinguished members of the House Appropriations 
Committee, 
 
On behalf of Greater Baden Medical Services (GBMS), I am pleased to offer their strong support 
for House Bill 43, which seeks to amend the Maryland Federally Qualified Health Centers Grant 
Program to allow the use of capital funds for land acquisition purposes. 
 
Greater Baden Medical Services (GBMS) is a federally qualified health center (FQHC) that 
operates in multiple locations in Prince George’s County, St. Mary’s County, and Charles 
County, providing comprehensive healthcare services to underserved communities. As a vital 
part of Maryland’s healthcare safety net, GBMS serves over 63,000 patients annually statewide, 
including individuals from low-income households, uninsured or underinsured populations, and 
those who experience significant barriers to accessing care. 

 
 
GBMS through its location in Capitol Heights, Maryland serves approximately 12,000 Maryland 
residents within that region. Even with GBMS’ operations this region experiences a persistent 
and expansive unmet healthcare need among its residents. This has prompted Greater Baden 
Medical services to build a new location in Capitol Heights that will drastically expand service 
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capacity. This new location will allow GBMS to hire an additional 20 healthcare clinicians and 
serve 30,000 more patients. All while keeping the current Capitol Heights location open.  
 
GBMS is a nonprofit which relies on public funding, Medicaid and Medicare reimbursements, 
and donations to operate and grow to meet healthcare needs. Additionally, FQHCs are 
mandated by the Federal government to serve patients who are uninsured and do not have the 
means to pay for healthcare. When FQHCs like GBMS face seek to undergo capital projects, the 
process to secure adequate financing can be onerous and cost prohibitive. As the law is 
currently written, the Federally Qualified Health Center Grant fund does not allow for FQHC’s to 
use this funding for land acquisition.  
 
House Bill 43 will provide much-needed flexibility and certainty for FQHCs like GBMS to access 
public funds for land acquisition, enabling them to secure property in areas where they can 
build new health centers. Specifically, for GBMS House Bill 43’s enactment will maintain the 
financial viability for their proposed Capitol Heights facility.   
 
I humbly urge the Appropriations Committee to give this bill a favorable report and support its 
passage, as it will make a significant difference in FQHC’s ability to provide high quality 
healthcare to Maryland's most vulnerable populations. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely,   
Jarryd Hawkins 
Lobbyist 
High Street Strategies 
jhawkins@highstreetstrat.com 

 


